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Westborough Historical Commission
Forbes Municipal Building

45 West Main Street, Room 26

Westborough, MA  01581-1916

Tel: (508) 366-3048

Fax: (508) 871-5198

Minutes of the June 17, 2015 Commission meeting which was held in the Meeting Room in the Library at 7:00p.m.  
Chairman Hazel Nourse called the meeting to order at 7:00p.m.

Members present: Cindy DuBose, Jennifer Doherty, Nancy Galicki, Hazel Nourse, 
      

      Nancy Strecker
Member absent:    Jason Nappa

Minutes of the May 20, 2015 meeting were unanimously approved including the correction of the word “barn” in the barn demolition paragraph. 
Demolitions: houses at 14 & 18 Arch St., Ken Chase.  The houses were built in the 1930’s and have not been upgraded.  Ken has 20 acres of land on which 10 colonial style upscale houses will be built on 4 acres and the rest of the property will be conservation land.  The cul-de-sac street will be called Preservation Way. The demolitions were unanimously approved by the commission.
Design Review Board:   Nancy Galicki reported that the Design Review Board had a meeting and the discussion was mainly about a new development being proposed in the Gleason St. area.  The discussion was about the “cottage” type houses and the landscaping in the area.
State Hospital update:  The committee is discussing distributing literature about the area, also considering an environmental assessment plan.  
Update: 300th Anniversary, Nancy Strecker.  The opening event will be in November 2016 and will be the start up of a store where related items as well as crafts will be sold. The Commission has the Cornfield Meet book and possibly some old maps that could be sold in the store.   The closing event will be a “Ball” on the actual anniversary date of November 18, 2017.
Jenn has been doing a lot of research and getting in touch with cemetery preservation people.   Ta Mara Conde seems to have a good plan for estimating the work to be done.   Also it is important to have the Sibley obelisk gravestone repaired before July 1.  Dave McKenna of John M. Ross & Son Inc. has been contacted and will be able to do the work the week of June 22. 

Chairman Nourse attended the first meeting of the Service Level Committee.  The purpose of the meeting was to pick a chairman, secretary, etc.  Jim Malloy said that there was a duplication of services re: Youth & Family Services.  As far as our commission was concerned, he discussed our statutes and said we were “working outside of them”.
Chairman Nourse then discussed with us sending a letter to Jim Malloy & BOS about the future location of the commission office and how our work is curtailed because of lack of space among other things.
Meeting adjourned at 8:30p.m.

Sue Speckman, Secretary
.
